Hiawatha Public Library

Board Meeting

November 10, 2009
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm. Members present were Mark Schile, Bonnie Galbraith, and Dick Zeaske, and library director Jeaneal Weeks
Dick Zeaske moved the agenda be approved.  Bonnie Galbraith seconded. Motion carried.

Dick Zeaske moved the minutes of the last meeting be approved. Bonnie Galbraith seconded. Motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS:
         There was no old business.
 NEW BUSINESS:

          Dick Zeaske is resigning from the library board effective November 11, 2009.  The mayor will appoint a new member this month.  Due to absences and to having the board in a state of change, the selection of officers was tabled until next month.


Jeaneal Weeks reported that she is working on the budget and that it would vary little from this year’s budget due to an increase of no more than 1%.  The budget will be presented to the board at next month’s meeting.      
LIBRARIAN’S REPORT:
         Monthly report:  Circulation continues to rise with an increase of 9.42% over the previous October.  Internet usage stays strong with an increase in number of patrons and hours used.

Jeaneal Weeks presented this month’s bills.  Bonnie Galbraith moved that they be paid.  Dick Zeaske seconded. Motion passed.


The library is adding four new databases: Small Engine Reference Center, Hobbies and Crafts Reference Center, Home Improvement Reference Center, and Biography Reference Center.  All are being added to the Metro Network catalog with each library sharing in the cost.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  

There was no report this month.

COUNCIL REPORT:
    There was no report this month.
Dick Zeaske moved the meeting be adjourned.  Bonnie Galbraith seconded.

Jeaneal Weeks, Library Director acting as Secretary
